
HRAWI welcomes Maharashtra government’s decision 
to allow 24/7 operations 

The Hotel and Restaurant Association (Western India) – HRAWI has welcomed 
the Government of Maharashtra’s landmark decision permitting shops, hotels, 
restaurants, and other establishments across the State to operate 24 hours a day, 
seven days a week. 

Announced through Circular No. Mudrank-1225/ Pra Kra 154/ Kaamgar-10 
dated October 1, 2025, the reform is being hailed as a significant step toward 
enhancing ease of doing business and fostering economic and tourism growth. 

Mr. Jimmy Shaw, President, HRAWI, said: 
"This decision empowers businesses with greater operational flexibility while 
directly benefiting local communities through job creation. It recognises the 
needs of the industry and will have far-reaching positive implications. This step 
is especially pertinent to Mumbai’s aspiration of becoming a truly global city 
and perfectly complements the national vision of Viksit Bharat 2047." 

The Association noted that the reform will not only boost the hospitality and 
retail sectors but also reinforce Maharashtra’s position as a premier investment 
and tourism destination. 

Mr. Pradeep Shetty, Hon. Secretary, HRAWI, added: 
"HRAWI commends the Maharashtra Government for this visionary reform. 
Allowing round-the-clock operations will create immense opportunities in 
employment generation, improved consumer convenience, and increased 
tourism inflows. While the relaxation currently excludes excise-licensed 
establishments serving or selling liquor, extending similar flexibility to these 
outlets would further strengthen the industry. We remain optimistic that this 
consideration will be taken up in due course." 

As one of India’s oldest hospitality trade bodies, HRAWI reaffirmed its 
commitment to work closely with the State Government to ensure the 
successful implementation of this initiative, which coincides with the 
Association’s 75th anniversary year.


